
Third Letter to to HRH King
Abdullah II

Wednesday 25th March

2015

Your Highness,

You will see from the enclosed correspondence that I have been
trying to reach you for some time – I am merely a humble
British citizen and wanted to inform you of your father’s
generosity. My last letter was handed to Layali who promised
me she would hand it to you personally within days but, as it
turned out, sat on it (ouch !) undelivered for the past 3½
months. So I try again.

Once more I near the end of a delightful holiday in Aqaba. I
learnt from the Anglican curate here, Adam Boulter, that some
while back there was a scandal involving abuse in a care home
and that you personally went there to ‘read them the riot act’
– great stuff.

All of us in England were aghast at the appalling end for your
Jordanian  Air  Force  pilot  captured  by  those  dregs  of
inhumanity. Should matters deteriorate on your borders with
Syria and Iraq do not hesitate to request help (should you
need it) from Cameron – I am sure that the S.A.S. at least
would relish the opportunity to assist your own forces.

The  winter/spring  climate  here  is  splendid  and  I  hope  to
return next time with my girlfriend, who incidentally advises
me to ” … leave that King alone !”. One wonders if Aqaba and
its people might benefit from more British tourists ? Direct
flights  from  the  likes  of  EasyJet  or  even  the  previously
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dreadful Ryanair could perhaps benefit the economy.

Please do glance at my charity’s latest leaflet.

Thank you, Sir.

Yours faithfully,

Jamie Summers

 


